

## Village of Villa Park

20 South Ardmore Avenue, Villa Park, Illinois 60181-2696

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

VYDAS JUSKELIS, P.E. • Public Works Director

Phone

(630) 834-8505

Fax

(630) 834-8509

June 23, 2016

**RE: 2016 North Princeton Avenue Improvement Project** 

Dear Resident:

The Village of Villa Park will be completing road and utility improvements on North Princeton Avenue over the next few months as a part of its **2016 North Princeton Avenue Improvement Project**. This work will include the reconstruction of North Princeton Avenue from Terrace Street to Ridge Road. The project will also include the construction of a new eight-inch (8") ductile iron water main from Plymouth Street to Ridge Road, as well as the installation of new water services and fire hydrants. The project is part of ongoing efforts to enhance and update Village infrastructure, and should help to improve water system pressure, reliability, and fire protection for residents.

Construction is tentatively scheduled to begin the week of June 27, 2016, weather permitting. Preliminary construction efforts, including the installation of traffic control, mobilization of materials and equipment, and locating of underground utilities will begin first. These preliminary efforts should take several days to complete, and full construction operations will follow. There will be certain times throughout the project when water service may be interrupted in order to facilitate construction efforts. We plan to notify residents in advance of any scheduled water service interruptions so that they may plan accordingly.

Traffic on Princeton Avenue will be affected by construction efforts. There may be a need for temporary road closures throughout the project as equipment or materials move in and out of the site. Access to properties' driveways may also be restricted for periods of time while work is taking place in front of those particular properties. Residents will have access to their driveways overnight throughout most of the project, with the exception that any necessary restoration of curb and gutter, driveway aprons, and sidewalk may result in loss of driveway access while those restoration efforts are taking place. Residents will be allowed to park overnight on the street, where permitted, during those times. We will work with residents to keep them informed of any planned work efforts which may cause additional inconvenience.

The general contractor for this project is Orange Crush, LLC, of Hillside, Illinois. All questions and comments regarding this project should be directed to the Village of Villa Park Engineering Division at (630) 834-8505. We will make every attempt to keep you informed of construction progress and activities, and thank you in advance for your patience throughout the course of this project. If you have any questions or would like additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us at the number listed.